#### **Club Leaders**



Jack R Ewing President



Robert D Frizell President-Elect, Projects Chair



Christine L. Smith Vice President



Michael Soden iPast President



Jay Larsen Secretary



Lauren Robydek Treasurer



Jim Paxton Bulletin Editor, Club Director



Ashley Mahaney Sergeant-at-Arms



Susan Holland Johnson Club Director, Rotary Foundation Chair



Darcy A. Dougherty
Club Director



Gerry Holinski Club Director, Membership Chair



Caroline A. Orzes
Public Image Chair,
Club Director

#### **Birthdays**



Stephen Hayward Silberkraus April 04



Brian Whitaker

Wedding



# **Green Valley Rotary Newsletter**

A 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club

GreenValleyRotary.org/ Volume 31

## **This Week's Program**

**April 2, 2015** 



Presenter: Renee Coffman Ph.D.

**Program:** Roseman University; expansion and the vision of the medical facilities in the Valley.

Dr. Renee Coffman is president and co-founder of the Nevada College of Pharmacy, now Roseman University of Health Sciences. She previous served as the University's Executive Vice President for Quality Assurance and Intercampus Consistency and the Dean of its College of Pharmacy. Prior to establishing Roseman University, Dr. Coffman became a founding member of the faculty at

Western University of Health Sciences, where she also held the position of Facilitative Officer for Student Services. While at Western, Dr. Coffman and four colleagues received Honorable Mention for the AACP Innovations in Teaching Awards.

A licensed pharmacist in the state of Nevada, Dr. Coffman earned a Pharmacy degree from Ohio Northern University in 1987 and following graduation worked as a pharmacist in her hometown of Bucyrus, Ohio and in Piqua, Ohio. In 1995, Dr. Coffman earned a doctoral degree in Industrial and Physical Pharmacy from Purdue University, where she received the Kienle Award for Excellence in Teaching, the Jenkins-Knevel Award for Outstanding Graduate Research, and was awarded an AAPE-AFPE Association Fellowship in Pharmaceutical Sciences.

Dr. Coffman is a member of the American Association of Colleges of Pharmacy, American Pharmaceutical Association, American Association of Pharmaceutical Scientists, The American Society of Health System Pharmacists, and the International Federation of Pharmacy, as well as Phi Kappa Phi and Rho Chi Honor Societies and the Phi Lambda Sigma Pharmacy Leadership Society.

#### **MORE**

Sergeant-at-Arms:		Weekly Bulletin Scribes	
04/02	<b>Christine Smith</b>	03/26	<b>Debbie Mitsch</b>
04/09	Mike Soden	04/09	Steve Tucker
04/16	Mike Peterson	04/16	<b>Bob Hulshouser</b>

## **Rotary Recap**

April 2, 2015 By Jim Paxton

#### Anniversanes



Ashley Mahaney *Apr 02* 



Mike Peterson

Apr 04



David H. Lee

## Events

April 2015
04/02 - Club Meeting: Renee
Coffman Ph. D. Roseman
University
04/09 - Club Meeting: Junior
Achievement of LV, Michelle
Jackson CEO
04/16 - Club Meeting: Teacher
Mini Grants
04/23 - Club Meeting: RYLA

Rotary Club of Green Valley President (RCGV) Jack Ewing sounded the 7:00 a.m. bell for breakfast, 15 minutes of fellowship, and a second bell beginning the Club's regular Thursday meeting at Wild Horse Golf Club. Pres Jack led the Club in the Pledge of Allegiance before calling on Treasurer and Acting Sergeant-At-Arms Lauren Robydek to introduce the guests. A Silverado High School (SHS) contingent was let by Principal Bob Mars, including Student of the Month Edna Martinez, her father, and mother.



Club Interact Coordinator Bob Dworkin was called on to recognize Edna who is well known to the Club as SHS Interact President. Academically, Edna is ranked number one in her class of 441, with a perfect 4.0 grade point average and a 4.8, when including advanced placement bonus credits. Mr. Smith, Edna's AP government teacher said of her, "Edna has the highest grade in the class. She is well

read and can express herself about a wide variety of topics and then draw connections to other ideas, issues, or governments. She is popular amongst her peers, not just because of her academic excellence, but because of her positive and happy personality."

In addition to her Interact leadership, Edna has been in the marching band for four years. She has been a math tutor, is part of a church youth group, and she teaches a religious education kindergarten . class in her church. Edna has been accepted to the UNLV Honors College, and she is waiting on acceptance letters from both Notre Dame and Harvard. She plans to major in anthropology.

Past President Jim Frey hosted happy dollars. Dave Jockman was happy that he "is still vertical and still in the game." Dave had a Happy Dollar to recognize Edna's accomplishments, and he commended the Club for twice filling his pickup truck with clothing and books for homeless veterans in the recent "Stand Down". Dave thanked Frito-Lay Distributor Joe Gruber for his generous gift of 13 cartons of product for the vets. Darcy Dougherty, Steve Tucker and Jay Larsen all gave happy bucks in Edna's honor. SHS Principal Bob Mars said that he will be so proud if his own two daughters can live up to the example of excellence that Edna has achieved. He was also happy that his music department is going to Disneyland, Orlando for a competition.

Bob Dworkin was happy that he received an excellent entry from SHS for the George R. Hensel Ethics Composition Contest. Past Pres Susan Johnson was happy to be going to the Wine Country for a week's vacation. She and Jim Frey both praised UNLV as a great choice for Edna's future education. Gerry Holinski was happy that he and Delinda Crampton were honored with financial bonuses because of their real estate successes.

Pres Jack announced that the day's Club Assembly would be without Projects Coordinator and President Elect, Duane Frizell, who has contracted strep throat. Jack thanked the Club for its accomplishments, and he said that RCGV is on track with its goals. RCGV has exceeded our membership growth goal. Foundation Chair Susan Johnson has led the Club's successful Foundation fund raising, and we have preformed within our budgetary goals. Jack said that the Club's projects have gone well. He named our social functions as an area in which he thought might improve.

Jack's power point listed upcoming events, most of which are listed on the left of this page, under the events section. Our Roundup Social is scheduled for next Friday, April 3, at Sammy's on Green Valley Pkw. April 11th, is the Board Training to be held in Hesperia, near Victorville, CA. Jack urged members to register for the District Conference scheduled for May 15-17, at Green Valley Ranch Hotel and Casino.

Next, Pres Jack recognized Treasurer Lauren R., who explained that the Club now has two bank accounts; one for the Club and one Listed as "Charity." This separation has been required under Rotary International's guidelines. She said that expenditures have gone as planned, and that we currently have more than \$3,000 in the account.

Board Member and Bulletin Editor Jim Paxton thanked the scribes who assist with the writing of the weekly bulletin. Jim urged the members to give feedback to him and to the scribes for what they would like to have included in the bulletin. Jim continued his report on the Club's first Dan Stover Music competition. Jim announced that a GVHS violinist will perform for the Club April 9th, before moving on to compete regionally later in April.

Foundation Chair Susan J. was confident that we can remain a 100 percent Paul Harris Fellow Club. Only eight of the District's 69 clubs hold the 100% distinction. Currently, RCGV has just one Paul Harris Bequest, and Susan hopes that more of the members will a \$10,000 bequest to Rotary International. Susan reported that RCGV will be able to fulfill our polio plus pledge. She added that no polio cases have occurred in Nigeria for the past nine months, and it is hoped that the disease has been narrowed to just two countries, Afghanistan and Pakistan.

District Representative Christine Adams reported that RCGV will be sending five high school students to the Rotary Youth Leadership Conference (RYLA), the largest number that RCGV has ever sponsored. Facilitators are still needed at the Southern California leadership camp.

Next Lauren R reported on the upcoming SuperBuild scheduled for the weekend of May 2, near Tecate, Mexico. The SuperBuild program, which resembles Homes For Humanity, builds several complete homes for Mexican families who qualify for the home, following hundreds of hours of public service. It is planned that District 5300 volunteers will construct three homes in one day.

Next on the agenda was District Governor Larry Skaggs, who requested individuals participate at the District Conference in Mid-May at Green Valley Ranch. In addition to the many customary conference affairs, a work project is planned there to construct prosthetic arms. Winners will be named for the high school speech and music competitions.

Darcy D. explained that plans for next fall's Club Gala are now in progress. Sub-chairs have begun arrangements: Caroline Orzes, dinner arrangements, Bob D., auction items and Susan J., selecting of honorees.

Membership Chair Gerry H. reported that our membership numbers have increased at goal. He urged all members to be ambassadors for Rotary, and for each of the members to have a goal of building our numbers.

The meeting concluded with the raffle and drawing. Bob D's ticket was drawn, and he pulled an eight from the deck, winning eight dollars, before leading the Club in reciting the Four-Way-Test.

### **Visiting Rotarians**

**No Visiting Rotarians** 

#### **Guests**

Bob Mars - GVHS Principal Edna Martinez - GVHS Student of the Month Mr. and Mrs. Martinez